
La Salle Parent Council (LPC) 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Wednesday, October 12, 2022; 6:30 p.m. 
 

Attendance: Aaron Marshall, Larry Lampe, Matt and Tamara Birck, Kisha Dosa, Kathleen 

Habedank, Gina Reynolds, Tom and Mariellen Rechtin, Julie Etris, Sarah Goldschmidt, Lawanda 

Ingram, Tanya Kist, Vicki Seng 

 

1. Prayer and Welcome 

 

2. Principal Report:  

o Aaron began by expressing the importance of keeping the lines of 

communication open. He once again shared his cell phone number, 513-309-

8746. He welcomes calls or texts – when one texts, he just asks that the person 

identify themselves. 

o As ambassadors for LHS, Aaron encourages us to call/text or stop in to ask any 

questions to which we do not know the answers. 

o Staff shirts on the first day of school, “Write the Future” 

o Big Red Raffle – choice of qty of tickets sold online was discussed (1, 5, 10, etc. - 

could not customize a random number of tickets) 

o Goal/Mission for LHS is for the students, not us, and not for how it used to be. 

Seniors are only interested in Homecoming and Prom – which is why the mixer 

was not well attended. Close second is the safety of the students. 

o Aaron addressed recent staff turnover 

 

3. Board Update: 

o Larry Lampe talked at length about the upcoming structural model change 

o The board of limited jurisdiction, Archdiocese, and La Salle HS all want to adopt 

the President + Principal model, which is strategic because this model is rapidly 

becoming best practice and secondary schools will eventually be mandated to 

adopt this model.  

o The President will be involved with alumni, donors, (past students), as well as 

future students. The Principal will focus on current students and academics. 

o This is now in the first phase – the job opening for President will be posted soon 

(in the next week or so). They hope to have a candidate by January, 2023. 

o Matt Birck is chairing a search committee with the overall goal of long-term 

stability.  



o FAQ’s are posted on the La Salle website (About – Board – FAQ's) there is also an 

e-mail address for parents to ask additional questions not already answered in 

the FAQ section. 

 

4. Fundraising: 

o Dine & Donate – Oct. 17 at Game On! 15% of sales will be donated to LPC. Vickie 

is trying to schedule a Dine & Donate every month – November 23 will be at 

Quaker Steak & Lube 

o Rally Towels - $280 in red and pink towles sold this year 

o $367 raised from Split the Pot at the LS vs. St. X game.  

o With the $1,550 raised from the cooler raffle, LPC now has $2, 197 in available 

funds for future events (Senior Picnic and others) 

 

5. Upcoming LPC supported events: 

o Open House Nov. 7 – LPC will be needed to be greeters and tour guides 

o Cookies for Christmas – Tam & Sarah 

 

6. Upcoming Social Events: 

o LPC Tailgate with the PALS – Oct. 15: there will be music, photo ops, Lancer Man, 

photographer, food, corn hole 

o Rock Jam – Havana Nights – Jan. 14 –  

▪ a subcommittee will be required for decorations, etc.  

▪ A liquor permit has been submitted 

▪ Kisha reached out to Cecilia Long re: food trucks 

o Tanya reached out to Brink for a possible spring social – can reserve tables. They 

do not offer food there, and this cannot be held on a Thursday. 

o Vickie is waiting to hear from the Cincy Cyclones about LPC doing a group outing 

to a game 

o Maybe a pottery event? 

o Jodi Louder has the Senior Picnic binder and will need to get it to Vickie and Julie 

Etris  

 

7. Upcoming Meeting Dates (to be held in Room 205): 

o Wednesday, November 9 at 6:30 

o Wednesday, December 14 at 6:30 

o Wednesday, January 11 at 6:30 

o Wednesday, February 8 at 6:30 

o Wednesday, March 8 at 6:30 

o Wednesday, April 19 at 6:30 

o Wednesday, May 10 at 6:30 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m. 


